Y3 Spring Term Curriculum Letter, Longroyde Primary School

Dear Parents,

We hope you had a good Christmas holiday.  Here are a few notes to remind you of our routine.

PE

Mrs Mitchell/Mrs Edge’s Literacy group have a PE session on Wednesday, and Miss Carter’s Literacy group have PE on Friday.  In addition, Class 3:2 will have one on Tuesday, whilst Class 3:1 will have one on Thursday.  Could you please ensure that all children have the correct kit in school AT ALL TIMES, and that all kit is NAMED?
Reading Books

We expect the children to be reading and quizzing on their Accelerated Reading Books at least once a week, at home or at school.  Only when they have quizzed and had their reading record signed by an adult can they change their reading book.  Thank you to parents who read and discuss the books with their children regularly at home – we value your support and this is really important for your child to progress.  
Mrs McGuire, our reading manager, does keep a thorough record of the children’s reading and quizzing, and does relay this information weekly to us, whilst chasing up children who haven’t quizzed, who are not achieving good scores in their quizzes and who are not reading enough.  
Homework

Thank you very much to all those families who supported their child with the homework project before Christmas.  We will be setting another one in the near future.  
Can we remind you please to make sure that your child completes their homework to a high standard and hands it in promptly.  It should be of a quality and quantity that reflects the six-week time allowance.  We do not want children telling us the day before it is due, that they haven’t had time to do it.  In line with the school’s policy, we expect every child to complete and hand in their homework.  Pupils have the opportunity to complete their homework at homework club, which runs on Wednesday lunchtimes, if they are struggling at home.  Resources will be provided for some of the activities, but children will be expected to do it on their own without a member of staff helping them.  
If your child does not learn their spellings or learn-its at home, they will be sent to homework club.   
Curriculum themes for the Spring term
Science – Animals and Plants 



Geography – The British Isles
DT – Healthy Sandwiches  and Cross-stitch 

History – Egyptians


Art –
Henri Rousseau




RE – How Christians live a good life
PSHE – choices for a healthy diet, change (incl. loss and grief), different types of families, respecting others’ personal space
Please feel free to contact us if you have any concerns or worries.  
Mrs Mitchell


Mrs Edge


Miss Carter
